

NOVEMBER2017 | DR. KEVIN BOYS, PRIDENT

Meetings on Capitol Hill

While in Washington, D.C. for the fall AACC commissions and board meeting, I met with staff from Senator Brown's and Portman's offices to discuss continued funding of the POWER grants that are administered by the Appalachian Regional Commission. As described on the ARC website, the POWER Initiative (

President's Activities and Involvement

the board of trustees of each state instituiton should consider program consolidations where possible. Particular attention was directed to co-located campuses. In response to pathways early.

Workforce Development, Truck Driving Academy, and Continui ng Education

- x Ohio Department of Public Safety audited the TDA student records and other compliance related items on Oct. 3, with no significant violations identified.
- x On Oct. 19, John Joy and John Smith met with Dr. Craig Klein, the new Dean of Community College Planning at Rio Grande to discuss joint CDL training at the Jackson location. Based on the meeting, the partnership is expected to be sustained.
- x On Nov. 3, John Joy met with leadership of the Paint Creek Joint EMS/Fire District to discuss leadership and team building training to be completed i0.7(r)-7.1(s)10.9(l)-2.5(d)2.3(i)ded.8(P)-

Fall Semeste

proper use of resumes.

Honorable mentions were awarded to: Auburn University, Binghamton University, California Institute of Technology, CSU Fullerton, Delaware Valley University, Fordham University, Gonzaga University, Houston Community College, Joliet Junior College, Pima Community College District, Santa Rosa Junior College, University of Alabama, University of California — Office of the President, University of Flori da, University of Mississippi, University of New Mexico, University of Southern California, and University of Tulsa.